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Minutes of the meeting of South Ferriby Flood Protection Committee Meeting held at 7pm on 25th January 
2021, via a WHYPAY conference call. 

 

Present:  Chair – Cllr Sara Haddon.   
  Cllr Roy Holloway, Cllr Alan Fisher, Cllr Dewi Bennett. 
  Clerk – Holly Hanson 
 

Public Participation  
 

No members of the public attended. 

 
Agenda 

 

20/21 –FPC0101 Apologies 
a) None. 
 

20/21 –FPC0102 Declaration of Interest 
a) Cllr Haddon – All agenda items – Personal – South Ferriby resident & flood affected on 5/12/2013 

Cllr Holloway – All agenda items – Personal – South Ferriby resident & flood affected on 5/12/2013 
Cllr Bennett – All agenda items – Personal – South Ferriby resident & flood affected on 5/12/2013 

b) Dispensations to stay, discuss and vote given to all Councillors regarding all agenda items – 1st June 2020. 
 

20/21 –FPC0103 Minutes of Previous meeting 
a) Resolved – That the minutes of the Flood Protection Committee meeting held on Monday 23rd 

November 2020 were reviewed and agreed as an accurate and true record and signed accordingly.  
 

20/21 –FPC0104 Flood Defence Works 
a) Councillors discussed the following points: 

i)  Councillor Haddon gave an update stating that mild weather had enabled the works to continue on 
schedule.  Active works were underway on the Sluice and CEMEX Gate, with design works continuing 
in the background.  All planning applications were progressing as expected.  Piling around the Hope 
and Anchor is scheduled to commence around the end of February and would continue into March. 

ii) Councillors discussed that the A1077 would be closed for 7 days from 13th February through to 19th 
February.   
(1) Bus routes had been amended to take this into account, with a shuttle bus running from Barton 

through South Ferriby to the Sluice every 30 minutes.  From Barton the service will then go to 
Scunthorpe via A15 &A18.  A separate service will run from Scunthorpe to Winterton and the other 
side of the closure.  Services would start from 7am, and Cllr Haddon reported that she had 
requested that the EA communicate the revised bus services.  NLC have liaised with the EA on 
enhanced measures at Horkstow Bridge. 
The pre-cast section for the gate will be craned in on Tuesday 16th February. 
Cllr Fisher asked if there would be a barrier between the road and the concrete sections of the 
gate.  Cllr Haddon stated that some safety measures such as speed restrictions would be applied. 
Cllr Holloway stated that there would be essential tree works at Powell’s Mount during the 
closures. 

(2) Communications around the road closure would be placed on local social media groups and in the 
Low Villages News, there will be advanced warning signs placed at the roadside 2 weeks before, 
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and there will be a press release for the Scunthorpe Telegraph.  Information will also be placed 
on the Parish Council Website. 

iii) Councillors discussed the road traffic signs and speed restrictions that would be necessary once works 
were complete. 

iv) Councillors discussed the outline programme for 2020/21, Contractors are still working towards a June 
2021 completion date.  Councillors discussed whether works to remedy the flooding on the CEMEX 
football field would extend the programme.  Cllr Haddon stated that there were 2 areas that were 
suffering consequential flooding, the Football field, and the CEMEX southern bund, but that these 
would be rectified within the existing programme.  

v) Councillors discussed plans for tree planting in mitigation, with hedges being planted in Winteringham 
Parish where they could more easily be accommodated.  The majority of the trees would be planted 
around the CEMEX bund and around the MUGA and Playing Field.   

vi) Councillors discussed communications.  Cllr Haddon stated that the EA would be writing to all 
residents in the Sluice who would be affected by the piling works at the Hope and Anchor, with advice 
around noise and vibrations and wildlife and bird disturbance. 

 

20/21 –FPC0105 Date of Next Meeting 
a) The date of the next meeting of the Flood Protection Committee will be held via WHYPAY on Monday 

22nd March 2021. 
 

Flood Protection Committee Members: 
Councillor Sara Haddon, Councillor Dewi Bennett, and Councillor Roy Holloway, Councillor Alan Fisher 


